
 

  
 

Project Name: Draper City Culinary Waterline Transmission and Distribution 
Redundancy and Upgrades 

 

Recipient: Draper City  

 

Address: 1020 E. Pioneer Rd, Draper, UT 84020 

 

Amount Requested: $3,500,000 

 

Project Explanation: The funding would be used to replace and fortify the 
single waterline operated by Draper City that provides culinary water to over 
1700 residences in the Suncrest neighborhood of Draper, which sits at the top 
of a mountain approximately 1800 feet in elevation above the valley floor. The 
project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will provide a new 
redundant waterline and upgrades to existing water infrastructure to ensure a 
consistent source of culinary water to the Suncrest community.  The 
redundant waterline project will require the construction of two new pump 
stations and a new transmission line. These upgrades are critical to the 
operation of the water system in Suncrest -- both for ensuring a continuous 
supply of culinary water to residents and to make sure there is adequate water 
for fire suppression in the event of a failure in the existing water supply 
system. 

 

  



 

  
 

May 2, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole  
Chair  
Committee on Appropriations  
U.S. House of Representatives  
Washington, D.C. 20515 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 
Ranking Member 
Committee on Appropriations  
U.S. House of Representatives  
Washington, D.C. 20515 
 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

I am requesting funding for the Draper City Culinary Waterline Transmission and Distribution 
Redundancy and Upgrades in Fiscal Year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is 
Draper City, located at 1020 E. Pioneer Road, Draper, Utah 84020. The funding would be used to 
replace and fortify the single waterline operated by Draper City that provides culinary water to over 
1700 residences in the Suncrest neighborhood of Draper, which sits at the top of a mountain 
approximately 1800 feet in elevation above the valley floor. The project is an appropriate use of 
taxpayer funds because it will provide a new redundant waterline and upgrades to existing water 
infrastructure to ensure a consistent source of culinary water to the Suncrest community.  The 
redundant waterline project will require the construction of two new pump stations and a new 
transmission line. These upgrades are critical to the operation of the water system in Suncrest -- 
both for ensuring a continuous supply of culinary water to residents and to make sure there is 
adequate water for fire suppression in the event of a failure in the existing water supply system.  

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by Section 
1452 of the Safe Drinking Water Act and the list of project options is found within 40 CFR 
35.3520(b)(2)(i-vi).  

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 
family.  

Sincerely,  

 

 

Mike Kennedy, M.D. (UT-03) 

Member of Congress 


